
I f  yo u haven’t  no t iced ,               
re-districting has been all over the 
news the last few weeks. This   
affects who represents you in      
the State House and Senate and       
who represents you in Congress. 
The Texas House, Senate and  
Congressional maps are drawn     
by your elected representatives     
in the Texas Legislature. At this 
time, a three-member Federal 
Court of Appeals in San Antonio 
has re-drawn those maps. The 
changes are substantial from the 
maps drawn by your elected      
officials and could have major  
implications concerning who will 
be representing you. On Monday, 
November 28, 2012, Texas       
Attorney General Greg Abbott filed 
an appeal with the United States 
Supreme Court concerning the 
maps drawn by the San Antonio 
judges. He is asking the Court to 
overturn the judges’ ruling and     
re-instate the maps drawn by our 
elected representatives. Hopefully a 
decision will be made soon.  

The Tarrant County Commission-
ers Court also re-districts our    
precincts every 10 years. Tarrant 
County is the fastest growing urban 
county in the State of Texas with a 
population of 1,809,034 according 
to the 2010 census. Re-districting 
requires that we balance the    
population in each precinct while 
working to maintain communities 
of interest. Our new average      
precinct, according to the 2010  

 

          

             

Question: With the Heisman Trophy presentation this weekend, what TEXAS        

connection is their to this event?                                                                                                                                                                

                                                       Answer on page 4 

census, is approximately 452,000 
residents. Precinct 3 (NE Tarrant 
County) has 485,000 and is the 
largest precinct while Precinct 1 has 
only 417,000. This means that   
Precinct 3 has to move about 
35,000 residents into Precincts 1, 2 
& 4. Most of the affected         
population will be in an area south 
of the H-E-B area which includes 
parts of northeast Fort Worth, west 
Grand Prairie and north Arlington. 
Other areas affected in Precinct 3 
are two voting precincts between 
IH-35W and US 287 and two    
voting precincts that are west of SH 
377 and south of North Tarrant 
Parkway. The Commissioners have 
also completed re-districting for the 
Justices of the Peace and the     
Constab les’ precinc ts.  The       
Commissioners Court requested 
that the Justices of the Peace and 
the Constables review the current 
maps and make a recommendation 
to the Commissioners. It is not  
required that Justices of the Peace 
and Constables’ precincts be          
re-districted according to popula-
tion. Their recommendation was 
made to the Commissioners Court 
and approved in September. The 
Commissioners Court worked for 
five months on this re-districting 
project.     At   this  time,  we   have     
received approval from the        
Department of Justice on the   
Commissioners precincts and are 
awaiting   final  approval   on   the  
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 Friday, Dec. 9th 

 7:30 to 9:00am  
                               

  Please join me for                                
   coffee and donuts! 

                                                          
Northeast Sub-Courthouse 

645 Grapevine Hwy., #6, Hurst, TX                       

Season’s Greetings from Commissioner Fickes and  his 

staff.  Pictured left to right:  Neal Welch, Roselee Kerr,   

Commissioner Gary Fickes,       Carolyn Sims,   R e b e c c a 

Barksdale, Mary Ann Rike, and Theresa Parsons. 



                   
 

 

given to only 93 cities in the United 

States in 2009. 

During her tenure, she has emphasized 

the benefit of public art in the community, 

and the city now has seven beautiful origi-

nal bronze statues created by a Texas artist 

along with original paintings in city facili-

ties.  A glass art piece, ―Blooms of 

Enlightenment‖ was installed in the li-

brary in 2005.  Additionally, The Euless 

Library Foundation was formed by Mayor 

Saleh to enhance the artistic image of the 

library and educational programs of the 

arts.  The Foundation has provided two 

bronze statues for the library grounds and 

additional statues inside the library.  In 

addition to a great library, Euless is home 

to the beautiful Texas Star Golf Course, 

which was voted best municipal course in 

Texas, a premier park modeled after the 

great baseball stadiums in the U.S., a po-

lice and courts facility, a new fire station, 

and a Veterans Park dedicated in 2005 

complete with a Liberty Bell bronze 

sculpture. 

In addition to her love of art and the library, 

Mayor Saleh appointed the first Euless His-

torical Preservation Committee.  The com-

mittee has been instrumental in researching 

the city's history, having historical markers 

placed around town, and is in the process of 

establishing a museum. 
Mayor Saleh was elected as the first 

female mayor of Euless in 1993 after serv-

ing two years as a council member and 

two years as Mayor Pro Tem.  Under 

Mayor Saleh's leadership, the City of 

Euless won the prestigious U. S. Confer-

ence of Mayors City Livability Award in 

2006 for a composting program developed 

for its citizens.  Euless was also selected 

in 2008 by Business Week as the Best 

Small City in Texas to Raise Children 

and by Money Magazine as one of the 

top Best Small Cities in the United 

States.  The North Central Texas Council 

of Governments Regional Cooperation 

Award was shared by Euless, Bedford 

and Hurst for 2009, and Euless was hon-

ored with the Playful City, USA award 

 

 

      As of October 2011, Tarrant County Human Services began operating ―in the field‖ to bring assistance to 

those in need in their own community.   Let us share a story about Nancy A., a Hurst resident and mother of 

two children, who was at her wits end.  Her husband was diagnosed with cancer 6 months ago and was    

undergoing treatment.  He was on medical leave without pay.  She had been taking off work so much to be 

with him on his bad days or when he had to go to treatment that she had used up all her benefit time.  This 

last month, she took off 14 days of leave without pay, and her reduced paycheck really showed that.  She 

knew that in a few months things would be better.  Her husband’s treatment was working and he would be able to return to his 

job.  However, in the meantime, their landlord had given them an eviction notice because they were late on their rent and the mailman 

just brought them a $326 electric bill.  What was she to do?   Then a friend told her to call 2-1-1, an information and referral line that 

could tell her about available help in the Tarrant County area.  She called and was referred to Tarrant County Human Services 

(TCDHS). 
TCDHS is the County’s general assistance program.  The mission of TCDHS is to provide social services and economic assistance 

to individuals and families.   Financial assistance is provided to eligible households for rent, mortgage, utilities, and hygiene 
items.  Working under the supervision of the County Administrator’s Office, the Director and other staff, including licensed social     
workers, TCDHS assists people who are disabled with no income, unemployed with no income, people who have been unemployed for 
a while and those who have just started a new job.  TCDHS also assists families whose income has been reduced because a family 
member is suffering from a life-threatening illness, as well as households with very low income who are undergoing an unexpected 
financial ―crisis.‖  When funding is available, TCDHS provides utility assistance three (3) times a year to low-income households that 
are on Social Security and receive no other income.     

Through another program, TCDHS will provide burial services when there are absolutely no other    
resources from the estate of the deceased or from family members.  The family has the option of a simple 
but dignified burial or a cremation service.  Financial assistance programs are income-based, and in most 
cases income must not be over 150% of the federal poverty level, which is $1821 for a household of two, 
$2756 for a household of four. 

Formed by the Commissioners Court in 1961, TCDHS has assisted Tarrant County residents for the last 50 years.  In Fiscal Year 
2010, TCDHS assisted 4,462 unduplicated households with an average family size of 1.78 [7,921 different individuals]. It is mostly 
funded by the Tarrant County taxpayers with some additional federal funding and private funding.  A person seeking assistance needs 
to call (817)531-5620.   In the first contact the caller will provide some preliminary information over the phone, and then a caseworker 
will call the applicant and interview them – a Telephone Pre-Screening Interview.  Many of the services can be done over the phone 
and by mail, and, if the client requires a face-to-face interview, they will be seen in their community.  

Nancy A. called TCDHS and learned that her family was eligible for assistance.  She was relieved because she knew that with this 
assistance her family would be okay until things could go back to normal. 

“A person seeking 

assistance needs to 

call (817)531-5620” 

 
 

 
What do you do for fun?  I like to create     
ikebana, entertain, read, travel and keep up 
with family and friends.   
 

Favorite Restaurant?  Raven’s Grille at Texas 
Star and The Dillard house in Dillard, Georgia. 
 

Favorite Movie?  Keep in mind I was born in 
Atlanta, Georgia, “Gone With The Wind” 
 

Last book read?  “Biography of Jefferson 
Davis” and “The Help” 
 

Favorite vacation spot?  Beaches in S.C. and 
Georgia, and the North Carolina Mountains. 
 

People would be surprised to know... 
I’m scared of heights, but would climb a 
mountain to find the perfect piece of wood 
for a flower arrangement! 



                   

Commissioner Gary Fickes 
 Tarrant County Precinct 3 

Hurst Conference Center • 1600 Campus Dr • Hurst, TX 

 

For additional information please visit our website at:  
 

www.NETRANSPORTATIONSUMMIT.com  

http://www.netransportationsummit.com/


                   
 

Justices of the Peace and Constables’ precincts. I salute all elected officials who were involved in this process. Everyone had a place at 
the table and their views were heard. The results produced a map that all parties agreed with. 

Please mark your calendar for our 3rd Annual Northeast Tarrant Transportation Summit on Friday, February 10, 2012 at the Hurst 
Conference Center. This program was started three years ago to help keep citizens and business leaders up to date on the two major 
highway projects in our area: The DFW Connector and the North Tarrant Express. Both projects are well under construction at this time. 
During the past two years we have been able to provide information on other transportation issues such as rail improvements at Tower 
55 in Fort Worth, details on DFW International Airport improvements, and High Speed Rail for Texas. At this year’s Summit we will 
continue the annual updates on our two major highway projects plus a panel discussion on Regional Rail presented by DART, Denton 
County Transportation Authority, and the Fort Worth ―T‖. We will also have a panel discussion with NCTCOG Transportation Director 
Michael Morris, along with local leaders, on ―Partnerships and Process‖ dealing with how successful major roadway projects are started 
and completed. The Texas Department of Transportation Executive Director, Phil Wilson, will be our main speaker.  

Thanks to all of you for allowing me to serve as your County Commissioner and have a Great Christmas and a Great New Year! 
 

 

Highlighted areas reflect those moved from Precinct 3 to another Precinct.  A large scale map is available in the Commissioner’s  

Office at the Northeast Sub-Courthouse, 645 Grapevine Highway, Suite 6, Hurst TX 76054. 

 

Question:   With the Heisman Trophy presentation this weekend, what TEXAS connection is their to this event?  
 

Answer:  The Heisman Trophy is named for legendary football coach John William Heisman. He was the first full-time football coach 

and athletic director at Rice University in Houston, 1924-1927.  

  



                   

    The Carroll Education Foundation is a 501 (c)3 non-profit, tax-exempt organization formed solely 

for the purpose of generating and distributing resources for the students and teachers of Carroll   

Independent School District in Southlake, Texas.  The foundation provides funds for   educational 

programs not covered by the district's normal operating budget.  Foundation funds are used to     

facilitate student achievement and skill development and to recognize and encourage staff           

excellence.  The Carroll Education Foundation started in 1996 very simply, to make a difference.  CEF was created by a small group of 

concerned community leaders to support the educational programs of the Carroll Independent School District. The mission of the   

Foundation is to enrich, maintain and expand programs needed to meet the school district's stated mission of providing a learning     

environment that inspires individual success and responsibility in a competitive local and global community. 

CEF has very defined goals in their mission to aid and support CISD:  
Encourage all students to work to their highest potential.  
Reward all teachers for innovative efforts and exemplary teaching.  
Build public awareness and confidence in our schools.  
Involve the community in assuring a quality education for the leaders and workers of tomorrow.  
Expand community involvement from individuals, businesses and civic organizations.  

Through a formal grant application   process, the Carroll Education Foundation Board of Directors, 

teachers and administrators meet to evaluate all teacher-grants applications. This committee selects new 

programs and monitors and evaluates current programs. Contributors may elect to fund specific projects 

or give to the Foundation for distribution by the grant committee.  CEF raises money through general donations, planned giving, 

matched giving, a community   membership drive, fundraisers and their endowment fund. 

The Carroll Education Foundation in its inaugural campaign established an endowment fund to ensure long-term stability for our   

district. The endowment fund continues to grow through the generous support of donors who strongly believe that an endowment will 

be a      safeguard for the future of the Carroll    Independent Schools.  CEF believes there is a strong correlation between the quality of 

life in the community and the quality of its educational system. Public schools help create the community in which we live, and will 

continue to be the backbone of the future as long as we ensure they remain the best in the       

nation.  There is nothing more important than the education of our children. As a parent,     

grandparent, property owner or business owner your ongoing involvement and support is vital. 

Through contributions you provide an integral link to the quality of education. 

For more information, please contact Kacy Hankins, Executive Director, at 817-949-5982 or see 

the foundation’s web site at www.southlakecef.org.  The Foundation has an office at the Carroll  

Senior High, but receives mail at P.O. Box 93041, Southlake, Texas 76092.  The  foundation is 

open and available from 8-5 p.m. Monday through Friday. 

The year 2011 has marked many       

milestones for North Hills Hospital, located 

in North Richland Hills. The 176-bed acute 

care facility celebrated its 50th anniversary 

of caring for its community with year-long 

celebrations that culminated with a      

birthday party at the Hurst Conference 

Center where hospital leaders recognized 

the original founding physicians for their 

vision of bringing healthcare to Northeast 

Tarrant County. 

This has been a year of expansion for the 

hospital, as it built a free-standing    emer-

gency room in the Alliance, Texas area that 

opened in December. The ER at Alliance is 

offer the Northeast Tarrant County      

community a wide range of cardiovascular 

services, emergency services, inpatient and 

outpatient surgery, radiology, a            

comprehensive joint and spine surgery 

program, a senior health clinic, therapy 

services, and women’s services.   

the first full-service emergency room    

located in the North Fort Worth corridor, 

providing emergency care from board-

certified emergency physicians 24 hours a 

day, seven days a week. 

    North Hills Hospital has set a standard 

for fast emergency care, offering average 

ER wait times that are a fraction of the 

national average.  It has set a standard of 

transparency in the medical community by 

freely publishing our current ER wait times 

so that our patients can know what to   

expect before they arrive. To access live 

wait times, visit www.fastERtx.com.  

This year North Hills has been           

recognized for its stroke care and treatment 

for heart failure.  The hospital continues to 

operate as a Cycle III chest pain center, 

and it has introduced robotic surgery, 

which offers a more minimally invasive 

approach to gynecological procedures such 

as hysterectomies, giving women shorter 

recovery times. North Hills continues to www.northhillshospital.com 

http://www.southlakecef.org/
http://www.fastertx.com/
http://northhillshospital.com/


                   

 

   The Santa Claus Bank Robbery was one of Texas’ most infamous crimes and led to the largest 
manhunt ever seen in the state.  It all began on December 23, 1927, when Marshall Ratliff, Henry 
Helms, Robert Hill, and Louis Davis, held up the First National Bank in Cisco.  Three or four Texas 
banks a day were being robbed and the Texas Bankers Association offered a $5,000 reward to anyone 
shooting a bank robber during the crime.   
   Ratliff donned a Santa Claus suit and   led the way into the bank.  Mrs. B. P.  Blassengame and her 
daughter entered the bank, realized the danger and were able to flee into the alley and alert Chief of 
Police G. E. (Bit) Bedford and most of the citizenry about the robbery.  Robert Hill then fired a shot 

through a window and a shot was returned followed by gunfire as many citizens who owned guns were now outside the bank.  Two 
small girls, Laverne Comer and Emma May Robertson, were taken as hostages.  Chief Bedford and  Deputy George Carmichael were 
mortally wounded.  Ratliff  and  Davis  were  also wounded in the shootout. 

As the four began their escape with their hostages, they realized they were almost out of gas and one of their tires had been shot out.  
They commandeered an  Oldsmobile belonging to the Harris Family.  Fourteen-year-old Woody gave them the car but took the keys.  
The robbers transferred their things to the Oldsmobile only to realize that they could not start the car.  Davis was by then unconscious 
so they left him in the car and moved back to the first car.  They did not realize until later that they had left the money with Davis.  The 
angry mob found Davis and the money and  temporarily gave up the chase.    They  had stolen $12,400 in cash and  $150,000 in       
nonnegotiable securities.  Besides the two police officers, there were six townspeople wounded in the shootout.   Davis died  that  night  
at a  Fort Worth hospital. 

The robbers abandoned their car and the hostages several miles from town and eluded their pursuers for several days until they were 
finally taken into custody in   Graham without a fight. 

Hill was sentenced to 99 years in prison.  He was paroled in the mid-1940s, changed his name, and became a productive citizen.  
Helms was executed on September 6, 1929.  Ratliff was sentenced to 99 years in prison.  His mother filed for a lunacy hearing and 
Ratliff convinced his jailers that he was insane.  During an escape attempt from the Eastland County Jail, he wounded one of two    
jailers.  A crowd began to gather demanding Ratliff.  The jailer was overpowered and the mob dragged Ratliff out, tied his hands and 
feet to hang him on November 19, 1927. 

The First National Bank still stands in Cisco.  It features a painting of the robbery along with newspaper clippings and pictures.  In 
1967, the Texas State Historical Survey Committee placed a medallion on the bank commemorating the robbery. 

 

Condensed from:  Walter F. Pilcher, ―SANTA CLAUS BANK ROBBERY,‖ Handbook of Texas Online 
(www.tshaonline.org/handbook/online/articles/jbs02)  Published by the Texas State Historical Association. 

Library Card Holders can download   

popular recorded books or ebooks to their 

personal devices, engage a Live Homework 

Help tutor, learn a foreign language online, 

introduce a child  to TumbleBooks online,  

and borrow books, magazines, CD’s and 

DVD’s. 

December 8th from 5 – 7 p.m. the Library 

will host  The Reading in a Winter      

Wonderland  Patron Appreciation         

Reception where guests may enjoy live 

music, refreshments, puppet shows, get a 

glitter tattoo, visit a live reindeer, try a QR 

code scavenger hunt, create an ornament 

and experience the sights and sounds of the 

Hurst Overland Reader’s Railroad. For 

information, visit www.hurst.lib.tx.us or 

call 817-788-7300. 

DESTINATION HURST PUBLIC LIBRARY 
 

Hurst Public Library is the destination for 

culture, education, leisure, and fun with 

outdoor gardens and indoor spaces to enjoy! 

Guests may visit 901 Precinct Line Road in 

Hurst:  Monday, Wednesday, Friday and 

Saturday from 10 a.m. until 6 p.m. and 

Tuesday and Thursday from 10 a.m. until 9 

p.m. or visit on-line at www.hurst.lib.tx.us  

anytime; anywhere.  Expansion completed 

in May increased the Library to  over 

50,000 square feet, doubled parking space, 

provided access from Pipeline Road, added 

additional program and performance 

spaces,   a  Teen  Zone,  Friends  Café  with  

high  end   vending   and  an  ongoing  book  

sale,   a  community   exhibit  gallery,    and   

technology upgrades.  

Internet access computers are available 

or, with wifi throughout the building and 

seating designed for using personal      

computer devices, patrons can settle by the 

Reading Alcove fireplace, in a private 

study room, work or relax in the Friends 

café, or choose a lounge chair in the   

Community or Historical Galleries. Hurst    

Library offers over 400 events annually 

including story times, the Masterworks 

Music Series, book discussions, movie 

matinees, and topical programs. The    

website provides access to over 60       

commercial databases and electronic    

services for health, business, job searching, 

education or genealogy. Hurst Public    

http://www.tshaonline.org/handbook/online/articles/jbs02
http://www.hurst.lib.tx.us


                   

    

 

   

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

$25.00 each (Three-ring, hardcover book includes stand) 
 

Recipes from state, county and city elected and  non-elected  officials,  
Nolan  Ryan,  top  local   restaurant   chefs   and   daily heroes helping  
our  community are   included in this 300 recipe keepsake book.                           

Purchase Online at: 
http://www.charityauctionstoday.com/store.php?user_id=109381  

($25 includes shipping and handling.) 
 

All proceeds go to Tarrant Area Food Bank. 
 

Free delivery to your location for bulk orders of 10 or more!  Contact Susan Au 
at sau@tarrantcounty.com or 817-850-7945 to order and request special      
delivery, to purchase gift certificates, or for more information. 

Congratulations to Lissa Willis of our Tarrant 

County Clerk’s office!  Your picture was selected 

to be featured on the front cover of Commis-

sioner Fickes’ Christmas card this year!   
 

Thanks to everyone who submitted their 

amazing photographs for consideration.  They 

were all very good and made this a really tough 

decision!   
 

Have your camera ready when the snow falls, 

we’ll be doing this again next year!   

  National Adoption Day was celebrated on 

Friday, November 18th at the Tarrant County 

Family Law Center.  41 children were adopted 

by 30 families.   

Pictured left to right: District Clerk Tom Wilder, Judge Jean Boyd, Judge Judith Wells 

(On the Bench) and Commissioner Gary Fickes. 

http://www.charityauctionstoday.com/store.php?user_id=109381
mailto:sau@tarrantcounty.com


 

                   

 

 

 

 

 

  

 1) The structures group is continuing girder work on the east-

bound SH 114 to southbound SH 121 bridge. This bridge is 

the longest on the DFW Connector project, measuring at 

3,700 feet! 

2) We have moved traffic to the new east side of the William 

D. Tate Avenue bridge and will begin construction on the 

new west side in the upcoming weeks. 

3) The DFW Connector project is approximately 50% complete and we will finish con-

struction on Main Street Bridge in December 2011. However, the intersections will not be 

open to full traffic capacity until 2012.  

Pictured: Work currently being conducted on the new westbound SH 114 to southbound International Parkway/DFW Airport ramp.  

 

www.dfwconnector.com 

Hotline: 877-411-4212  

     

DFW Connector Project 

Sign up for e-alerts! 

  The North Tarrant Parkway contractor has completed all new roadway 

pavement for the 3.5 mile project.  At this time, work is underway to     

complete roadway lighting, irrigation, sidewalks, landscaping, and traffic 

signals.  The cities of North Richland Hills and Keller are looking forward 

to project completion in early 2012. 

 

 

NRH 817-427-6400 

North Tarrant Parkway 

www.nrhtx.com 

 Keller 817-743-4080 
www.cityofkeller.com 

   Pictured right of the new concrete pavement at North 

Beach Street intersection (looking south) and the paving 

crew heading west from the UPRR tracks. The contractor 

is currently working on the driveways and sidewalks on 

the north side. 

 

 

817-399-4300 

Golden Triangle Blvd. 

 TxDot - N Tarrant Office 

www.txdot.gov 

www.fortworthgov.org/

tpw/info/?id=39130 

Fort Worth 817-392-8485 

   Concrete paving on northbound SH 26 between Pool Road and Kimball   

Avenue is continuing and could be completed before the end of the year, 

weather  permitting. From Kimball Avenue to south of SH 114, a       

retaining wall and  additional drainage will installed before paving begins 

on that segment early next year.   

   The intersection improvements at Mustang Drive have been completed, 

and all four lanes of Mustang Drive at SH 26 were opened the first week of November.   

   Motorists will be shifted to the new northbound lanes summer of 2012 so that the southbound lanes 

can be reconstructed.  Throughout construction two lanes of traffic will be maintained in each direction.   

 

817-399-4300 

Highway 26 

 TxDot - N Tarrant Office 

www.txdot.gov 

   The November traffic switch for all north and southbound traffic to 

the new pavement from SH 114 to Sabine has been changed to occur 

in late December.   During the last couple of weeks, Dove Road  

traffic has been switched with eastbound traffic traveling on new 

sections of pavement.  The contractor has built a significant amount 

of concrete railing on the east side of the project.   

   During the next couple of weeks, the contractor will be working on 

the  sub grade at both Dove and Solana  intersections pouring the remaining concrete areas of the 

intersection.     

 FM 1938 

www.txdot.gov 

 TxDot - N Tarrant Office 

 Westlake 817-490-5717 
www.westlake-tx.org 

 817-399-4300 

   As you drive along the North Tarrant Express, you will see the 

significant construction that is underway all along the 13-mile corri-

dor. New beams are being placed for bridges in Fort Worth, the new 

pedestrian bridge is almost complete in Hurst, and work has recently 

begun in North Richland Hills. This holiday season, make sure you 

"know before you go" by checking out the weekly lane closure page 

of the North Tarrant Express website www.northtarrantexpress.com; please remember to stay safe 

and alert in the work zone. Happy holidays from all of us at North Tarrant Express. 

 

Hotline: 888-683-2015  

     

North Tarrant Express 

Sign up for e-alerts! 

www.northtarrantexpress.com 

http://www.dfwconnector.com/index_flash.php
http://www.nrhtx.com/
http://www.cityofkeller.com/
http://www.txdot.gov/
http://www.fortworthgov.org/tpw/info/?id=39130
http://www.fortworthgov.org/tpw/info/?id=39130
http://www.txdot.gov/
http://www.txdot.gov/
http://www.westlake-tx.org/
http://www.northtarrantexpress.com/


                   

Serve a section of  Haltom City,  
Hurst, Fort Worth, Richland Hills,   

North Richland Hills, and Watauga. 

   
 
                                       

 

                                                    NE Sub-Courthouse     Southlake Town Hall      
 

   Constable Pct. 3         817-581-3610                817-481-8059          

   County Clerk                                                          817-581-3604                817-481-8179         

   Passport Office                                                                         —————–                 817-481-8190                

   Justice of the Peace Pct. 3                                 817-581-3625                817-481-8132                

   Juvenile Services                                                    817-581-3645                —————–                

   Travel - Public Health                                        —————–                 817-321-4707                

   Tax Office                                                               817-581-3636                817-481-8141                
    

    

   Maintenance Center                                                817-514-5000                     
 

 

   Constable Pct. 1                              817-884-1385   

   Justice of the Peace Pct. 1             817-884-1395                          

    

 

Public Health Centers 
 

      Watauga Public Health Ctr.  6601 Watauga Rd, Watauga, TX 76148     817-702-6600   
  

 Tarrant County Website:  www.TarrantCounty.com 

 

Pct. 3 ~ Commissioner’s Office  
 

 

Gary Fickes, Commissioner 

ggfickes@tarrantcounty.com 
   

Staff 
 

Carolyn Sims, Precinct Administrator 

cssims@tarrantcounty.com 
 

Rebecca Barksdale, Community Outreach Coord.   

rbarksdale@tarrantcounty.com 
 

Mary Ann Rike, Executive Secretary 

mrike@tarrantcounty.com 
  

Theresa Parsons, Executive Secretary 

tcparsons@tarrantcounty.com 
 

Northeast Sub-Courthouse 

  645 Grapevine Highway #6  

Hurst TX 76054  

  817-581-3600 
 

Southlake Town Hall 

1400 Main St #410  

Southlake TX 76092    

 817-481-8234         

 

 

6 Stones Mission Network …...……….www.6stones.org 

Community Enrichment Center………...www.thecec.org 

GRACE………………....……..www.gracegrapevine.org 

Community Storehouse. www.communitystorehouse.org 

United Way of Tarrant County ……………...…..2 - 1 - 1 

 

Health Clinics 
 

Gertrude Tarpley JPS Health Center …….  817-702-6600 

     6601 Watauga Road, Watauga 76148       
 

JPS Health Center Northeast ……………..  817-920-6400 

     837 Brown Trail, Bedford 76022   
  
 

School-Based Clinics  
 

Birdville ……………………………………..  817-547-3046     

8200 O’Brian Way, N. Richland Hills, 76180 
 

Grapevine/Colleyville ……………………...  817-251-5751     

3050 Timberline Drive, Grapevine, 76051 
 

 Birdville ………………………………...….  817-759-2035 

2807 Layton Avenue, Haltom City, 76117  
  

HEB ………………………………………...  817- 399-3500 
3115 W. Pipeline Road #B, Euless, TX 76040 
 

Georgia Kidwell - HEB .…………………...  817-399-3366 
3115 W. Pipeline Road #D, Euless, TX 76040 

 

For a complete list of Health Clinics and  

School–Based Clinics log onto:  www.jpshealthnet.org   

Meets every Tuesday at 10:00 a.m.  
(Unless otherwise stated) 

100 E Weatherford, Fort Worth, TX 
www.tarrantcounty.com 

 Make a difference . . .    save a life . . .                         
 For organ donation information, please visit:  

www.donatelifetexas.org 

  Offers quick and easy online access to informa-
tion on services, health tips and education        
materials for all ages... www.TarrantCares.org 

      Tarrant County Holiday Closing  
      Christmas                                    Dec 23rd & 26th 

    New Year’s Day                             Jan 2nd 

    Martin Luther King Jr. Day       Jan 16th   

Dec 9    ―Coffee with the Commissioner‖ - Precinct 3 

               Northeast Sub-Courthouse ....................................................817-581-3600 
 

Dec 15  ―Ho Ho Hoedown‖ .....................www.grapevinechamber-womensdiv.com 
 

Dec 18  ―The Big Texas Toy Run‖ - MHMR................www.thebigtexastoyrun.com 
 

Jan 15   ―Celebrity Chefs Benefit Auction‖ .......................... www.mid-citiessos.org 
 

Jan 19   ―Grapevine Chamber Annual Banquet‖ ...........www.grapevinechamber.org 
 

Jan 21   ―A Tribute to Leadership‖ .............www.birdvilleeducationfoundation.com 
 

Jan 21   ―Fiesta Night At The Rodeo‖ ..............................................www.fwhcc.org 
 

Jan 27   ―Stars, Stetsons & Stilettos Gala‖ ............. www.nwmetroportchamber.org 
 

Jan 28   ―An Evening of Honor‖ ................................. www.colleyvillechamber.org 
 

Feb 3    ―Coffee with the Commissioner‖ - Precinct 3 

              Northeast Sub-Courthouse .....................................................817-581-3600 
 

Feb 3    ―Northeast Leadership Forum Annual Luncheon‖ .................817-283-1521 
 

Feb 10  ―NE Tarrant Transportation Summit‖.....www.netransportationsummit.com  

              Hurst Conference Center.........................................................817-581-3600 

http://www.tarrantcounty.com/eGov/site/default.asp
mailto:ggfickes@tarrantcounty.com
mailto:cssims@tarrantcounty.com
mailto:rbarksdale@tarrantcounty.com
mailto:mrike@tarrantcounty.com
mailto:tcparsons@tarrantcounty.com
http://www.6stones.org/
http://www.thecec.org
http://www.gracegrapevine.org/
http://www.communitystorehouse.org/
http://jpshealthnet.org/
http://tcweb.tarrantcounty.com/ecommissioner/cwp/view.asp?a=709&pm=1&Q=475457&ecommissionerNav=|
http://www.donatelifetexas.org
http://tarrantcares.org/tarrant.cfm
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http://business.grapevinechamber.org/Events/details/women-s-division-ho-ho-hoedown
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http://www.grapevinechamber.org/
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